SCSOA Meeting

Thursday, November 1st, 2007

Waveny House

Joe D’Ascanio called the meeting to order at 7:10pm.

Steve Benko announced that the AGM will be held at Waveny House on Monday, November 12th. 

Secretary Lisa Schanzer took roll call.  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by the board. 

Joe D’Ascanio announced that coaches have complained that substitution rules are misunderstood.  Jamie Van Acker suggested that all referees carry a “cheat sheet” with correct substitution rules.  Jamie also mentioned that he would like AD’s to put a technical area on the field at the beginning of every season.

Steve Benko:

There will be four officials for FCIAC’s.

Steve informed the group about a situation with the West Hills coach.  The coach made derogatory comments to a Stamford Advocate reporter about the officiating of the game between West Hills and Ridgefield High.

Gary Klar said the board should stand united and should go on record saying that the behavior of the coach is unacceptable.  He suggested that the board also state that his individual should not represent the FCIAC as a coach.  “Behavior like this by a coach sets similar behavior acceptabilities by players and spectators”.

The board agreed that John Collins should draft and send a letter to the West Hills Athletic Director immediately.

Constitution Committee:

Each board member will receive red mark revisions by email at least one week before the AGM.  Any concerns or suggestions should be directed to Marco Torres.

Marco said the committee “cleaned up” the constitution and have adopted it more to current practices.  The board will be able to vote on the changes to the constitution at the AGM on November 12th.

Sportsmanship Award:

Tom Kretsch asked referees to choose boys and girls teams for the annual sportsmanship awards.

Jamie Van Acker suggested that we distribute this list at the AGM so we get a better response.  Steve will also send emails to all members reminding them that they will be asked to select the boys and girls teams to receive these awards.

AGM

Joe D’Ascanio mentioned that the AGM will begin promptly at 6:30pm.  Joe asked the board to inform Steve of attendance at the AGM.

Tom Kretsch also asked Joe to make sure older and honorary members are invited to the AGM.

Slate of Candidates:

Steve Benko read the slate of candidates (Jesus Zornoza was unable to attend the meeting):


President:
Joe D’Ascanio


V.P.

Frank Somma


Treasurer:
Ken Essex


Secretary:
Lisa Schanzer


Interpreter:
Carl Peterson


Assignor:
Steve Benko


Past Pres:
John Collins

Elections will be held at the AGM.  Additional candidates can also be nominated at the AGM.

New Business:

Jerry McSorely had a question about who to notify about poor field conditions.  Steve said he would notify athletic directors.  The referee has the authority to determine if field is playable or not.

Joe D’Ascanio made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jamie VanAcker seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:25pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa R. Schanzer

Secretary

